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Fall Back on November 1
Standard time resumes 
November 1 at 2:00 am.

Turn your clocks back one hour.

Reminder

November 30 • 7:00 pm • Village Hall Front Plaza

Tree Lighting Ceremony

Victorian Christmas
Visit the Historic House at 311 Windy Point Drive and experience 
what a "Victorian Christmas" might have been like 100 years ago!

Admission is free and refreshments will be served. Tours of the 
home will be off ered and children will have the opportunity to 
make a Victorian decoration to take home.

December 7 • 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm

The Village of Glendale Heights invites all residents to participate in the Tree Lighting Cer-
emony. Holiday decor and lights will decorate the Civic Center Campus. Enjoy the sounds of 
the holidays through the performance of Glendale Heights’ choral groups and share the holi-
day spirit as Mayor Linda Jackson and special guest Santa Claus illuminate the Civic Center 
Complex with just a fl ick of the switch! Then be sure to stop by the Center for Senior Citizens 
after the ceremony to warm up with free refreshments.

Breakfast with Santa
December 12 • 9:00 am - 11:30 am

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Come visit Santa Claus and tell him what is on your wish 
list while having an all-you-can-eat pancake breakfast. 
The price of an adult breakfast is $5 and a children's 
breakfast is $3.  Photos with Mr. & Mrs. Claus are $2. 

No registration is required and the event fee is paid at 
the door. 

A ceremony will be held at Veterans 
Memorial Park, 220 Civic Center 
Plaza at 11:00 am on Veterans Day. 
The event includes a fl ag and color 
guard presentation, rifl e salute and 
a tribute to our fallen warriors. 

Village of Glendale Heights offi  ces 
will be closed on Wednesday, 
November 11 as we honor all mili-
tary personnel, past and present. 

For more information, please call 
the Mayor’s Offi  ce at 630.909.5303.

Veterans Day
November 11 • 11:00 am

Veterans Memorial Park
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Letter from the Village President
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Coff ee with the Mayor & Board is held on the fi rst Saturday of each 
month* from 10:00 am to noon at the Center for Senior Citi-
zens. The next Coff ee with the Mayor & Board is scheduled for 

November 7th and December 5th.  If you are unable to attend and 
have a comment, suggestion or question, please call the Mayor’s 
Offi  ce at 630.909.5303. 

*Subject to Change

Coffee with the Mayor & Board

Dear Residents, 

Greetings!  In accordance with the recovering economic conditions, I am happy to report that it was a 
very good year for development in Glendale Heights.  We continue to see both new investment and 
reinvestment with businesses and residents.  To better help serve our community, Adventist GlenOaks 
Hospital, recently renamed to AMITA Health Adventist Medical Center, GlenOaks, continued to undergo 
major improvements to our local hospital.  In addition, Shell Gas Station will soon be constructed on 
the corner of Bloomingdale Road and Army Trail Road, and Bucky's Gas Station is underway with their 
construction on North Avenue.  I'm also excited to report that early next year, we will welcome Art Van 
Furniture Store that is currently renovating the former Sports Authority on Army Trail Road.  

The holidays are one of my favorite times of the year.  We will begin the season by remembering our many 
brave men and women who served our great country by honoring Veterans Day on November 11th at 

11:00 am at Veterans Memorial Park.  We will also be collecting holiday cards for military personnel throughout our facilities on the 
Civic Center Campus through December 3rd.  It is a simple way to remember all of those who are serving our country and thanking 
them for their service.  

I invite everyone to show your holiday spirit on Monday, November 30th at the annual Tree Lighting Ceremony that will begin at 
7:00 pm at the front steps of Village Hall.  I, along with your Village Board of Trustees, will honor our special guests, Mr. and Mrs. Claus, 
who will be illuminating the Civic Center Campus with just a fl ick of Santa's magical light switch.  We will also be hosting the Victorian 
Christmas on Monday, December 7th at the Historic House located at 311 Windy Point Drive beginning at 7:00 pm.  Don't miss these 
opportunities to meet your neighbors and get in the holiday spirit with Christmas Carolers.  To fi nish off  the holiday season, we will be 
having Breakfast with Santa on Saturday, December 12th at Glendale Lakes Golf Club beginning at 9:00 am where you will have one 
last chance to tell Santa what is on your wish list!  

On behalf of the entire Village Board, we would like to wish you and your family a wonderful holiday season, and a healthy, happy and 
prosperous New Year!

Sincerely,

Linda Jackson, Village President

Thank you!
Thank you to ID Commerce + Logistics for their hard work 
in laying mulch, weeding and picking up trash at Siems 
Park!  ID Commerce + Logistics recently adopted Siems Park 
as part of the Village of Glendale Height's Adopt-a-Park 
program.  If you have a business or community group inter-
ested in adopting a park, please contact the Parks Division 
at 630.260.6060!



Visit us online at www.glendaleheights.org November/December 2015  •  3

Spread holiday cheer to individuals and families fi nancially unable to 
purchase gifts or a holiday meal for their family this season. The Vil-
lage of Glendale Heights Christmas Sharing Committee is in need of 
your help! Tree gift tags listing wished for items will be decorating trees 
located on the 1st fl oors of the Civic Center Complex, the Sports Hub 
and the Senior Center, beginning in November.  It is the Committee’s 
goal to have a bare tree for the holiday season, so that all family mem-
bers pre-registered in the program receive a gift. 

Please attach the gift tag to your unwrapped gift donation(s) and return 
it to the Civic Center or the Center for Senior Citizens on or before 
December 4th. The Christmas Sharing Committee relies on the continued 
generosity of the community to help them meet the needs of every 
family who qualifi es for assistance. Please call 630.260.6000, or Debbie 
McKenzie at 630.260.6050 for further information about Christmas Shar-
ing donations, and how you may “adopt a family.”

Christmas 
Sharing

Glendale Heights Village News
300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139

630.260.6000 • www.glendaleheights.org
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While writing your greeting cards to 
friends and relatives, please remember 
our military personnel who are serving 
our country during the holidays.

The Village is collecting holiday greet-
ing cards and will mail them in time 
for a holiday delivery.  Please drop off  
your greeting cards to Village Hall by 
December 3rd. Please do not decorate 
cards with glitter or add personal 
or social media information to cards. 
Also, do not include envelopes with 
cards. For more information, call 
630.909.5327.

Sending Cheer to 
Military Personnel

Volunteers have long been an invaluable 
resource to our community, and every minute 
of their dedication counts! However, changing 
workforce demographics and busy schedules 
requires a change in the way we think about 
volunteerism. The Mayor’s offi  ce launched a 
volunteer initiative program (VIP) to revamp 
our connections with community volunteers 
and promote new ways of enhancing the 
volunteer experience for all ages. The goal 
of the VIP program is to provide varied and 
fl exible opportunities designed with the busy 
household in mind.

Whether you are interested in giving an hour 
or seeking a long-term volunteer experience, 
we will work closely with you to fi nd a match 
to your interests. To get started, contact us 
at volunteer@glendaleheights.org, contact 
Nicole Lewis at 630.909.5327, or submit a VIP 
Volunteer Interest Form.

Volunteer Initiative 
Program (VIP)

SCARCE is a non-profi t agency that has been educating and inspiring 
DuPage County residents to care for the earth for 25 years. SCARCE 
can now help residents save money on their energy bills and become 
more comfortable in their homes through our new energy effi  ciency 
program. Our goal is to help you save money and resources through 
smarter energy use.

You may have noticed ComEd has installed new Smart Meters in 
Glendale Heights. These new meters give consumers hourly informa-
tion about their home energy use and can alert you to power outages 
in your neighborhood. You can also take advantage of the free Peak 
Time Savings program to earn additional credits on your electric bill 
during the winter simply by reducing your energy use during peak 
hours.  

Here are a few quick tips on saving energy:

• Shift energy use to early morning or evenings for cleaner power 
and to protect air quality

• Don’t replace those windows – consider adding insulation and air 
sealing to your home for energy effi  ciency at a much lower cost

• Set your thermostat 10-15 degrees lower at night and when away 
from home during the winter to save up to 10% on energy costs

For more information on energy conservation, contact Carrie Horak at 
630.991.0593 or carrie@scarce.org, or visit www.scarce.org.

SCARCE Tips on Saving Energy
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250 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139

630.260.6060 • www.ghprf.com

Parks, Recreation & Facilities Department

Venture to Chicago and the local area each day for fi eldtrips 
that will bring excitement to your school holidays.  Our 
counselors maintain a safe, fun and caring environment 
while sharing new experiences with participants.  Children 
do not have to be in the PATH After School program to par-
ticipate.  Drop-off  is between 7:30 am and 9:00 am.  Pick-up 
is from 4:00 pm until 5:00 pm. Residents and current PATH 
After School Participants: $35, Non-Residents $40.  Extend-
ed care available from 5:00 pm to 6:30 pm for $10 per day 
(except 12/24 and 12/31). For a complete schedule of Stay 
Days and Winter Break Camp, visit www.ghprf.com.

PATH Stay Days
and Winter Break 

Camp

Gift  Certifi cates to the Sports 
Hub make great presents this 
holiday season!  Gift  certifi -
cates are available for sports, 
programs and fi tness mem-
berships.  Stop by the Sports 
Hub to purchase yours today!

Pre-Season Basketball Camp (Grades 1-8)
Camp covers the basics before the Youth Basketball League begins 
with some of our program’s experienced coaches and staff ! Course 
will prepare players for the 2015-16 Glendale Heights Youth Bas-
ketball League. Each section will focus on age-appropriate skills. 
Th is is a great way to determine if basketball fi ts your child’s inter-
ests and to enhance their skills in dribbling, passing and shooting.

Grade Day Date Time Fee
1-2 SA 10/31-11/21 10:00 am - 11:00 am $35/$40 (R/NR)
3-4 SA 10/31-11/21 11:00 am - 12:00 pm $35/$40 (R/NR)
5-8 SA 10/31-11/21 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm $35/$40 (R/NR)

Indoor Soccer Session 2
Registration for Indoor Soccer Session 2 ends Wednesday, Decem-
ber 9th.  Th e season runs from 1/2 through 3/16 and includes play-
off s.  Th is is a competitive league and has some of the best soccer 
players in the area competing for the title.  A valid Player Card will 
be required of ALL players at ALL games.  Cards are available for 
a $10 fee at the Sports Hub (must bring a copy of birth certifi cate).  
All players must have their card 1 week prior to the fi rst game.  
Player Cards will not be issued on game days.  Th ere is a manda-
tory coaches meeting December 15th, 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm. Team fee 
is $800 (Full payment is due at the time of registration).

d

Fitness at the Sports Hub
Fitness Memberships:

Annual: $199/$239 (R/NR)
Add a Family Member:  $150/$190 (R/NR)
Monthly:  $20/30 (R/NR)

Step and Tone 

Mondays: 12/7 - 12/28    5:00 pm - 6:00 pm $32/$37 (R/NR)

Pilates 

Tuesdays: 11/10 - 12/29    6:30 pm - 7:30 pm $64/$74 (R/NR)

Gentle Yoga

Tuesdays: 12/8 - 12/29    5:15 pm - 6:15 pm $32/$37 (R/NR)

Zumba

Saturdays: 11/21 - 12/19    9:30 am - 10:30 am $40/45 (R/NR)

Hours:

Monday through Friday
5:30 am - 9:45 pm

Saturday and Sunday
7:00 am - 5:45 pm

Winter/Spring Dance
Registration for Winter and Spring Dance Program ends 
January 3rd.  Styles taught include ballet, jazz, hip hop, 
lyrical, and musical theatre for dancers ages 4-14.  Pro-
gram fee includes costume and participation in recital. 

Adults, join us for specialty courses for beginners and 
experienced dancers!  Our most popular adult class 
is Barre Ballet, a class that focuses on ballet-inspired 
movements using a barre to develop muscle tone and 
core strength. 

Check www.ghprf.com for more details on the upcom-
ing season.
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Promoting "Fuller, Stronger, Longer Lives"

Glendale Heights Center for Senior Citizens
260 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139

630.260.6050 • www.glendaleheights.org/Seniors

Have leftover medical equipment?  Contact the Center for Senior Citizens 
to donate any used and working medical equipment.  Accepted items include 
wheel chairs, walkers, canes, crutches and more!

Are you in need of medical equipment? Thanks to the generous contri-
butions of new or gently used medical equipment, the Village’s Medical 
Equipment Pantry has walkers, wheel chairs, canes, quad canes, crutches, 
commodes, and other bathroom equipment and more, that may be borrowed 
FREE of charge to residents. For further information or if you are interested in 
making a donation, please call the Glendale Heights Center for Senior Citizens 
at 630.260.6050.

MEDICAL EQUIPMENT COLLECTION PROGRAM

Holiday 
Luncheon

The weather outside may be 
frightful, but our Holiday Luncheon 
will be simply delightful! Join us 
on Thursday, December 3rd from 
11:00 am - 2:00 pm at the Glendale 
Lakes Golf Club located at 1550 
President Street. On the menu is a 
traditional holiday meal consisting 
of turkey, stuffi  ng and all of the 
fi xings. Expect fun, entertainment 
by Sandi Haynes, dancing and 
raffl  es. We will also be collecting 
new, unopened toys and games 
as donations for area families in 
need for the holidays.  Registration 
is on a fi rst come, fi rst served basis.  

Limited seating is available.

Thursday, December 3
11:00 am – 2:00 pm

$10 per person
Glendale Lakes Golf Club

*Must be a current active 
member of the Center for 
Senior Citizens to attend

Wednesday and Thursday • November 18 - 19
8:30 am - 2:00 pm

Get a jump on your holiday shopping! Come early to check 
out our assortment of scarves, hand-made jewelry, orna-
ments, tote bags and much more! Don't miss out on one of 
a kind gifts made by our members. Open to the community!

Center for Senior Citizens

Puzzled by Medicare?
Medicare Open Enrollment through December 7th

The Glendale Heights Center for Senior Citizens is pleased to be a Senior Health 
Insurance Program (SHIP) sponsored site. Our trained volunteer counselors can 
provide one-on-one assistance to Medicare benefi ciaries and their caregivers. 
SHIP volunteers can provide you with the information you need to make 
educated decisions about your insurance. This FREE statewide health insurance 
counseling service is sponsored by the Illinois Department on Aging. Stop by 
the Senior Center to pick up your program information. Please call the Glendale 
Heights Center for Senior Citizen at 630.260.6050 to schedule an appointment 
for assistance with your health insurance questions.  
Open to the community.  
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As long as the course is playable,
Glendale Lakes is open year round for golf play.

Give the golf shop a call for our
special winter rates!

Winter Golf

Holiday Parties & Banquets

Glendale Lakes has gift cards available for the golfer 
on your list as well as golf apparel and accessories.

Purchase a $100 gift card during the month of Decem-
ber and receive a round of golf for the 2016 season. 
(Restrictions do apply).  Call 630.260.0018 to check on 
golf shop hours to fi nish your holiday shopping!

Holiday Shopping & Gift Ideas

1550 President Street • Glendale Heights, IL 60139

630.260.0018 • Banquets: 630.260.0095 • www.glendalelakes.com
Owned and operated by the Village of Glendale Heights

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Glendale Lakes Golf Club is a great place to host 
baby and bridal showers, birthday parties, business 
meetings, wedding receptions and much more.  Our 
facility can accommodate up to 250 guests.  Call 
630.260.0095 to check on available dates or visit our 
website at www.glendalelakes.com to see our menus 
with pricing and pictures of our beautiful banquet 
facility.

Reservations for the 2014 Turkey Shoot begin on 
October 1, 2014.  This end of the year event will be 
a four person scramble held on Saturday, Novem-
ber 1, and Sunday, November 2nd .  The 2014 Tur-
key Shoot is $320/team with each person receiving 
golf, cart, breakfast, lunch, dinner and don't forget a 
turkey to take home with you.  Remember these are 
two diff erent events so sign up for one day or both 
days.  For more information or to sign up, please call 
630.260.0018.  Don’t miss your chance to play in this 
end of year tradition at Glendale Lakes.

Reservations are currently being accepted for the 
2015 Turkey Shoot.  This end of the year event will be 
a four person scramble held on Saturday, November 
7th & Sunday, November 8th.  The 2015 Turkey Shoot 
is $320 per team and each person will receive golf, 
golf cart, breakfast, lunch, dinner and a turkey to take 
home with you.  Remember these are two different 
events so sign up for one day or both days.  For more 
information, please call 630.260.0018. Don’t miss your 
chance to play in this year-end tradition at Glendale 
Lakes Golf Club.  Each day will be limited to 36 teams 
per day.  This event fills up fast so don’t delay!

November 7 & 8

15% off  Banquets booked during 
the months of January, February 

and March 2016.

Glendale Lakes Golf Club
1550 President Street, Glendale Heights, IL 60139

630.260.0018 • www.glendalelakes.com

�

�
Restrictions Apply

Off er good through 3/31/16
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The Utilities Division has been successful in 
the completion of a major capital project 
over this construction season.  This was the 
installation of new water main, fi re hydrants, 
isolation valves and service valves on Pleas-
ant and Darlene Lanes.  This new water 
main and appurtenances were a part of this 
year's Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG).  

Additionally, a second capital project will 
be undertaken over the coming months 
to the sanitary sewer lift station located at 
521 North Avenue.  This project will involve 
the installation of submersible pumps and 
is designed to better serve the Village. 
Improvements at this facility will help reduce 
energy costs, reduce confi ned space entries 
for Village staff  and reduce maintenance 
costs.  

1615 Glen Ellyn Road • Glendale Heights, IL 60139

630.260.6040 • www.glendaleheights.org/Public_Works

Public Works Department
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The in-house Street Sweeping has commenced on a weekly basis for 
all sweeping zones.  The program began on October 2, 2015 and will 
continue through the month of November, weather permitting.  In 
order to collect the volume of fall leaves the Village street sweeper is 
supplemented by contracted sweepers. 

There are color coded no-parking signs erected in each zone to 
indicate the day of the week that parking restrictions are in eff ect.  
Please assist us and remove all vehicles from the roadway on the 
designated day of the week between the hours of 8:00 am and 
4:00 pm. This will aid in the effi  cient sweeping of each zone.  

The Street Division has prepared the fl eet of snow and ice fi ghting 
equipment for the Winter season.  

You may contact the Street Division at 630.260.6040 for any questions 
or concerns related to the services that the Street Division provides or 
visit www.glendaleheights.org/Public_Works/streetdivision.

In-House Street Sweeping to Continue 
through November

Utilities Division

The Fleets Division has prepared the snow 
and ice equipment for the winter season.  
Plows and salting equipment have been 
installed and tested.  The Fleets Division 
takes great pride in assuring all snow removal 
equipment is ready to perform the task of 
keeping the streets and walkways free of 
snow and ice.  It is the goal of the Fleets 
Division to calibrate each truck to put down 
enough salt to melt snow and ice, but not 
overly salt in order to preserve the envi-
ronment.  Please remember to keep a safe 
distance between you and the snow removal 
equipment.  Plow trucks are considered 
emergency equipment and have the right of 
way on our roads.

Water Pollution Control Facility
The Village recently entered into an agreement with the IEPA and 
DuPage River Salt Creek Work Group to help mitigate the eff ects of 
Phosphorus discharged to receiving streams.  This agreement consists 
of stream modifi cations that help reduce  the impact of Phosphorus 
discharges and improve aquatic life and naturalize the stream corridor.  
Projects are scheduled for the East and West Branch of the DuPage 
River as well as Salt Creek.  The projects are to be completed by 2023. 

This year, the Village completed two major road projects overseen by 
the Engineering Division. The 2015 Motor Fuel Tax (MFT) Road Program 
reconstructed and repaired roads in the Village on various streets.  In 
addition, the MFT Road Program includes the replacement of sidewalk, 
curb and driveway aprons. 

The other major road project was a reconstruction of Darlene Lane 
and Pleasant Avenue, with the total replacement of the curb, driveway 
aprons, and sidewalk in need of repair.  As part of this project, Lynn 
Court also received upgraded street lighting.

Staff  will spend the winter months working on Engineering projects 
for the spring and selecting roads for next year's road program.  They 
also upheld all local, state and federal mandates, including storm water 
management compliance on new construction sites and ensured 
projects complied with Village Code.

Village EngineeringVillage Fleets Prep For Winter
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Keep the Wreath Red

The Glendale Heights Police Depart-
ment would like to remind resi-
dents of a few parking regulations 
within the Village.  

Parking on Sidewalks

Within any sidewalk area, residents 
may park on an owner’s driveway 
or across the sidewalk between the 
hours of 10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m. or 
within 24 hours after a snowfall of 
1 inch or more has occurred from 
November 1st through March 31st.

Snowfall Parking

• There is no parking allowed on 
Village streets designated as a snow 
route for 24 hours after a snowfall 
of 1” or more

• There is no parking allowed on 
any Village street for 24 hours after 
a snowfall of 2” or more

• There is no parking allowed on 
any Village street for 72 hours after 
a snowfall of 5” or more.

Should you need additional infor-
mation or clarifi cation regarding 
the above regulations, please 
contact the Glendale Heights Police 
Department non-emergency num-
ber at 630.260.6070.

300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139

Emergency Help: 911 • Non-Emergency: 630.260.6070

www.glendaleheights.org/policedept

Glendale Heights Police Department

Project Blue Light
Project Blue Light is a simple gesture. The color blue is symbolic of peace. The 
Village of Glendale Heights is asking residents to consider decorating at least 
one piece of your landscape or one window with blue lights during the holiday 
season. By displaying your blue lights, you will be sending a dual message: that 
you support America’s peacemakers and that you hope the coming year will be 
a year of peace. 
Project Blue Light began during the holiday season in 1988 when Mrs. Dolly 
Craig of Philadelphia, PA wrote to Concerns of Police Survivors (C.O.P.S.) that she 
would be putting two blue candles in her living room that holiday season. One 
for her son-in-law, Daniel Gleason, who had been killed in the line of duty on 
June 5, 1986, while serving the Philadelphia Police Department, and the other 
for her daughter, Danny’s wife, Pam, who was killed in an automobile accident 
in August 1988. Danny and Pam had six children. COPS adopted this idea as 
a way that everyone could honor the offi  cers who serve and protect us while 
remembering those who have been killed in the line of duty.  Project Blue Light 
now burns bright in the hearts of many of the nearly 15,000 surviving families 
of America’s fallen law enforcement offi  cers during the holiday season and 
throughout the year.
Since Project Blue Light was introduced, it has been embraced by many law 
enforcement organizations and their families. Please show your support for law 
enforcement offi  cers who serve and protect every day of the year with a blue 
light this holiday season. 
For more information about the National Concerns of Police Survivors, Inc., visit 
the National C.O.P.S. website at www.nationalcops.org.

Each year during the holiday season, the Glenside and Bloomingdale Fire Protection Districts par-
ticipate in the statewide “Keep the Wreath Red” program.  The program starts when the Fire District 
illuminates a Christmas wreath with all red bulbs on the fi re station.  During the holiday season, if there 
are any fi res related to decorations, a white bulb will replace a red bulb on the wreath.  We ask everyone in the community 
to help “Keep the Wreath Red” by keeping some important safety tips in mind this holiday season.

• If you use a live tree, be sure to choose a fresh tree that is not shedding needles and keep it well watered.  

• Make sure Christmas and Hanukkah lights are labeled by a testing laboratory.  Replace any worn sets or those with loose     
  connections.  Outside, use lights labeled for outdoor lighting.  Always unplug everything before going to bed or leaving  
  home.

• Do not use candles in decorations or displays.  Keep them away from curtains or other combustible materials and never  
  put them in windows or near exits.  Keep candles out of the reach of small children.

Winter Parking

Holiday Safety Tips:
As the holiday shopping season is upon us, please take time to ensure you have a 
safe and happy holiday season. As you fi nd time to shop, please be mindful of the 
following safety tips:
• Be aware of your surroundings. Look for suspicious persons, etc. when you are in  
 any area.
• If shopping late in the day or after dark, park in an area that is well lit. 
• Don't leave cell phones, purses, or any other item of value in your parked car  
 where they can be seen. Always conceal these items.
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Tax season may be over, but scammers posing as IRS offi  cials continue to call, saying people owe taxes and better pay 
up. They threaten to arrest or deport people, revoke a license, or even shut down a business. How do they do it? By rig-
ging caller ID information to appear as if the IRS is calling, and sometimes even making a follow-up call claiming to be 
the police. Glendale Heights Residents have recently received calls from 804.916.8700, which is a scammer attempting 
to gain your personal information. 

To protect yourself from imposters who call, claiming to be from the IRS: 

• Don‘t provide any account or other personal information. Hang up the phone. 

• Never wire money or credit card information to a person or company you don’t know. Once you provide the informa- 
  tion, you can’t get the money back. 

• If you owe - or think you owe - federal taxes, call the IRS at 800.829.1040. IRS workers can help you with your pay-    
  ment questions. You also can visit the IRS web-site at www.irs.gov. 

• If you’ve already paid your taxes, call and report the incident to the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Information  
  TIGTA at 800.366.4484. 

• Forward emails from the IRS to phish-ing@irs.gov. 

• File a complaint with the Federal Trade Commission at www.ftc.gov/complaint. 

If you have any further questions or concerns please call the Glendale Heights Police Department at 630.260.6070 or if 
it is an emergency situation dial 911.

Bravest vs. Finest Charity Basketball Game
Saturday, November 7 • Noon • Sports Hub

     1 Ticket - $1  6 Tickets - $5  30 Tickets - $20
Cheer on the Glendale Heights Police Department and the Glenside and Bloomingdale Fire Protection Districts 
as they face off  at the 3rd annual Bravest Versus Finest Charity Basketball Game.  Tickets are available at the Glen-
dale Heights Police Department and the Glenside Fire Protection District. All tickets purchased will give you the 
opportunity to win several raffl  e prizes throughout the event.  Proceeds will benefi t several worthwhile charities.  
If you have any questions, please contact the Glendale Heights Police Department’s non-emergency number at 
630.260.6070.

Fake IRS Scammers

With the cold temperatures approaching, some residents fi nd it convenient to go out and start 
their vehicles to allow them to warm up, or they leave their vehicles running while they run into 
the convenience store for that cup of coff ee. No one likes to get into a cold car. However, most 
vehicle thefts are crimes of opportunity, so don’t make it easier for thieves to steal cars. If you 
must warm up your vehicle, stay with your vehicle. If you are out running errands and run into 
a store or business, please shut your vehicle off  and lock it. Remember it is illegal to leave your 
vehicle running and unattended. 

rt 
to 
t 

o 
r 

Lock it or Lose it
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In observance of the Thanksgiving & Christmas 
Holiday, residents are advised of a change to 
their regular schedule for refuse and recycling 
collections. Republic Services will follow their 
Holiday Pick Up Schedule. All pick up days are 
delayed, by one day for all customers who are 
scheduled on the day of, or following a holiday.

Thanksgiving Holiday 
Thursday pickup (Both sides of Bloomingdale 
Rd. and all streets west of Bloomingdale Rd.) 
will occur on Friday, November 27. 

Friday pickup (All streets east of Bloomingdale 
Rd.) will occur on Saturday, November 28. 

Christmas Holiday 
Thursday pickup, December 24 (Both sides 
of Bloomingdale Rd and all streets west of 
Bloomingdale Rd) - NO CHANGE. Collections to 
follow the regular route schedule.  

Friday pickup (All streets east of Bloomingdale 
Rd) will occur on Saturday, December 26. 

Refuse/Recycling
Holiday Collections

Village Ofϐices Closed
Veterans Day

Wednesday, November 11

Thanksgiving Holiday

Thursday, November 26
Friday, November 27

Christmas Holiday

Thursday, December 24
Friday, December 25

New Years Day Holiday

Friday, January 1, 2016

Glendale Heights Village News
300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
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NEW BUSINESSES
All Access Logistics

271 E. North Ave. 
847.529.8080

ICNA Relief

1793 Bloomingdale Rd.
630.506.2312

Offi  ce

Alpha Omega Caregivers, Inc.

708.323.5840
Caregiver Services

Jaxx Pub & Grill

338 E. Army Trail Rd.
www.jaxxpubandgrill.com

630.635.2084
Restaurant Services

American Smoke & Vape

217 E. Army Trail Rd.
847.410.7044

Tobacco/Vape Shop

Metro Hardwoods

90 West Lake Dr.
800.664.9322

Distribution Services

Cafe Window 4

258 Town Center Lane
630.237.4239
Coff ee Shop

Maytag Laundry - 

New Ownership!

2057-59 Bloomingdale Rd.
630.351.0869
Laundromat 

Climate Pros Inc. -

New Location

55 North Brandon Dr.
630.893.8511

Offi  ce 

Renu Mobile -

Fleet Servicing, LLC

271 E. North Ave.
847.529.8080

Home Daycare

630.474.0020
Home Daycare Services

Scentify

www.scentify.info 
Online Candle Shop

ICNA Relief Food Pantry

1781 Bloomingdale Rd.
630.506.2312

Community Food Pantry

Wing Zone

2115 Bloomingdale Rd.
630.635.2280

Restaurant

SUPPORT GLENDALE HEIGHTS' BUSINESSES - SHOP LOCAL!

The Glendale Heights Police Department is asking residents to please check on their relatives and friends to assure they 
are not in need of assistance due to the extreme weather conditions.  Glendale Heights has warming shelters in place and 
is ready to assist the needs of our residents should the need arise. For more information, call the Glendale Heights Police 
Department's, non-emergency number 630.260.6070. As a reminder, in ANY emergency you should always call 9-1-1 for 
immediate assistance.

During periods of extreme weather, the police department will activate our Senior Call list to check on senior citizens.  
Seniors or their family members may ask to be placed on this list by picking up a form from the Glendale Heights Center 
for Senior Citizens or contacting the Glendale Heights Center for Senior Citizens at 630.260.6050.

Warming Shelter
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The Offi  ce of Administrative Services reminds businesses that the deadline 
for renewing their annual Village Business License is December 31, 2015.

A Business License Renewal form, inclusive of information regarding your 
business will be mailed early November to the business addresses on fi le. 
Upon receipt, please carefully review, complete as needed, and return 
the form with payment by the due date to the Village of Glendale Heights, 
Attn: Business Licenses. If you have not received your Business License 
Renewal form by November 30th or have further questions regarding the 
renewal process, please contact Administrative Services at 630.260.6000.

Business License Renewal

There will be no yard waste pick-up from December - March. 
The last yard waste collection is scheduled during route pick-
ups, following Republic Services' Holiday Pick-up Schedule 
for the Thanksgiving Day Holiday.

Yard waste such as leaves, grass clippings, twigs, branches, brush and 
other plant material are collected from single-family residences on the 
same day as solid waste and recycling between the months of April and 
November. 

For service related questions, please contact Republic Services at 
847.981.0091.

Yard Waste Collections 
Regularly scheduled meetings are held at 
the Civic Center, unless otherwise noted. 
Call the Village Hall at 630.260.6000 for 
more information.

Board of Police Commissioners
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:00 pm

CHARACTER COUNTS! Coalition
3rd Wednesday of each month, 7:30 am

Glenside Public Library
25 East Fullerton Avenue

E.S.D.A. 
(Emergency Services & 

Disaster Agency)
1st Wednesday of each month, 7:00 pm

Founders’ Day Committee
2nd Monday of each month, 4:30 pm

Center for Senior Citizens

Golf Course Committee
2nd Thursday, 7:00 pm 

(February, May, August, November)
Glendale Lakes Golf Club

1550 President Street

Historical Committee
1st Monday of each month, 7:00 pm

Glendale Heights Historic House 
Windy Point Drive & Paul Avenue

Neighborhood Watch
4th Wednesday of each month, 7:30 pm

Plan Commission
2nd & 4th Tuesday of each month, 7:00 pm

*Village Board and 
Committee of the Whole Meetings 

(C.O.W.)
1st & 3rd Thursday of each month, 7:30 pm

Youth Commission
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:30 am

Glendale Lakes Golf Club
1550 President Street

* The Village Board & C.O.W. meetings 
may be viewed the day following the 
meeting at 1:00 pm and 6:00 pm on 
GHTV (channel 6 for Comcast & W.O.W, 
channel 99 for AT&T) or on YouTube at 
www.youtube.com/GlendaleHtsTV.

Village Meetings

As the water meter installed in your home ages, the battery providing the 
necessary power to signal your usage is reaching its end of use. This makes 
it diffi  cult to get an accurate read on the meter and in turn, creates an 
estimated read.

When the Village identifi es your bill as estimated, a notice is mailed to your 
home requesting you to schedule an appointment for your meter to be 
serviced. To determine if it is an estimate, look at the amount listed for your 

"Current Read" on your water bill.  If an "E” is displayed next to the number, 
your water bill is being estimated.  

Example:

Meter No. ................................................................ 14029999
Current Read ................................................. 283 E

Previous Read .................................................................. 281
Consumption.............................................................. 2 TGAL

This is an indication a problem with your water meter has occurred and 
service is required. To avoid errors in the amount billed to your account, it 
is important you contact Water Billing at 630.260.6010 to schedule a free 
meter service call.

Important Water Meter Notice

January 18 - Martin Luther King Jr. Day School Day Off  Trip

February 1 - Valentines for Vets Cards Due 

February 6 - Daddy Daughter Dance

February 16 - President's Day School Day Off  Trip 

Looking Ahead!
JJanuary 18 - Martin Luther King Jr. Day School Day Off  Trip

February 1 - Valentines for Vets Cards Due 

February 6 - Daddy Daughter Dance

February 16 - President's Day School Day Off  Trip 

g
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Civic Center Hours
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 8:00 am – 4:30 pm
Thursday  8:00 am – 7:00 pm
Friday  8:00 am – 4:30 pm
Saturday, Sunday  Closed

This newsletter is produced on papers that are SFI certifi ed, produced from responsibly managed forests. Please recycle.

MAYOR & BOARD
Linda Jackson, Village President ljackson@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5302
Marie Schmidt, Village Clerk marie_schmidt@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5333
Bill Schmidt, Trustee District 1 bschmidt@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5307
Sharon Fonte, Trustee District 2/Deputy Mayor sfonte@glendaleheights.org 630.909.5306
Michael Light, Trustee District 3 mlight@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5308
Pat Maritato, Trustee District 4 pmaritato@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5309
Chester Pojack, Trustee District 5 cpojack@glendaleheights.org  . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5310
Mary Schroeder, Trustee District 6 mschroeder@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . 630.909.5311

VILLAGE OFFICES  
Administrative Services  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.260.6000
Center for Senior Citizens seniors@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.260.6050
Community Development comdev@glendaleheights.org  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.260.6030
Glendale Lakes Golf & Pro Shop glendalelakes@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . 630.260.0018
Glendale Lakes Golf Club, Restaurant & Banquets  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.260.0095
Parks, Recreation & Facilities parks_&_recreation@glendaleheights.org . . . . . 630.260.6060
Police, Non-emergency police@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.260.6070
Public Relations public_relations@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5350
Public Works public_works@glendaleheights.org  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.260.6040
Water Billing waterbilling@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.260.6010

IMPORTANT COMMUNITY PHONE NUMBERS
Police/Fire/Ambulance Emergency . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 911
AMITA Health Adventist Medical Center, GlenOaks . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.545.8000
AT&T U-Verse  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 800.288.2020
Bloomingdale Fire Protection District 1 (Non-emergency) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.894.9080 
Bloomingdale Township (Administrative offi  ces)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.529.7715
Clarke Environmental (Mosquito Control Hotline) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 800.942.2555
Comcast (Cable/Internet) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 866.594.1234
Commonwealth Edison (Electric utility) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 800.334.7661
DuPage County (Administrative offi  ces) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.407.6500
Glendale Heights Chamber of Commerce . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5361
Glenside Fire Protection District (Non-emergency) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.668.5323
Glenside Public Library District . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.260.1550
J.U.L.I.E. (Call Before You Dig!) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 800.892.0123
Milton Township (Administrative offi  ces) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.668.1616
NICOR (Gas utility)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 888.642.6748
Republic Services (Refuse/Recycling Services) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 847.981.0091
United States Post Offi  ce . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 800.275.8777
WideOpenWest (Cable/Internet) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 866.496.9669

Village Contact Information
Keep up-to-date with Village 
events, program pictures, and 
important announcements by 
following us on Twitter, liking 
us on Facebook, following us 
on Instagram and adding us 
on Snapchat!  Search for...

@VOGHNews

Or subscribe to our YouTube 
channel at GlendaleHtsTV!

Connect With Us

Suggestions, questions and comments __________________
______________________________________________
______________________________________________ 
______________________________________________
______________________________________________

Name:_________________________________________
Address:_______________________________________
Phone:________________________________________
Email Address:___________________________________

 Please check if you prefer to keep your name
 confi dential.

Th e purpose of this column is to provide a way in which you can 
communicate with the Village President, Board of Trustees and 
Village Departments. Your advice, suggestions and questions are 
appreciated and will receive a response. A response cannot be 
provided unless you include your name and address. 
Mail to: Newsletter Feedback
 Village of Glendale Heights
 Attn: Public Relations
 300 Civic Center Plaza
 Glendale Heights, IL 60139
Email to: public_relations@glendaleheights.org

Let us know!


